North Carolina Association of Blind Students

Monday, August 12, 2013

Minutes

Attendance:  Alan, Kevin, Calvin, Monique, Quinette, Ashley, Daria, Eric, DJ, Bobbi, Tyler, Davonte and Bobbi.  
Minutes:  The minutes from July were presented.  There was a motion to approve the July minutes as presented.  Motion carried.  

President’s Report:  Alan discussed the state convention in Fayetteville.  First, there will be a student track from 1pm to 5pm.  A self defense instructor is coming, a person will discuss independent living, each committee will be given times to meet, and elections will be held the business meeting.  Each activity will last about one hour.  Further, transportation arrangements are available for those in Wake County.  A 15 passenger is being rented and about eight to twelve people have already reserved spots.  Bobbie, Calvin, Monique, and Quinette asked Alan to reserve them spots.  Additionally, Greyhound from Raleigh to Fayetteville will cost about $26 round trip if purchased in advance.  Greyhound leaves at 10:10am, 6:55am, and 11:25pm.  

1st Vice President Report:  Kevin reported on the Wrightsville Beach Seminar.  Topics included assistive technology, accessible sports, disability services, and transportation.  Also, surfing for the visually impaired was awesome.  

2nd Vice President:  Bobbi spoke about the EYE Retreat.  Participants went to NCSU, participated in a mock class, visited the art museum, rode public transportation, viewed assistive technology, and talked about legal rights.  Group leader applications for 2014 are currently being accepted.  Contact Alan for more information.  The vision and goal for the EYE Retreat is have it grow to be in multiple states.  

Treasurer Report:  We currently have $1,577.67.  

Secretary Report:  None

Committee Appointments:  

Scholarship:  This committee is responsible for managing of funds designated for scholarships.  Kevin Currin is appointed chairperson.  

Social:  This committee is responsible for implementation of activities to retain members, including the SUP quarterly meetings.  Tyler Forsythe is appointed chairperson.  

Fundraising:  This committee is responsible for raising needed funds for the organization to offer programming and scholarships. Eric Galindo is appointed chairperson.  

Membership:  This committee is responsible for attracting new members.  DJ Robinson is appointed chairperson.  

New Business:  

Students Uniting for Purpose:  This is a new proposal to replace student seminars.  Under this plan, quarterly meetings will be held throughout the state.  These meetings will occur in October, January, April, and July.  Each meeting will take place in a different location as determined by the committee.  This will be brought before the membership in September and to the social committee for implementation.  

Discussions:  Bobbi suggested a cookbook idea for fundraising.  Alan referred this to the newly established fundraising committee.  Monique discussed membership and reasonable expectations.  

The meeting was adjourned.  

